Minutes

Tenney-Lapham Neighborhood Association Council Meeting

June 16, 2010

Members present:   Marina Dupler, Joe Lusson, David Wallner,  Bob Shaw,  Joe Brogan,   Michael O'Callaghan, Patrick McDonnell, Gay Davidson-Zielske, James Roper, Alyssa Kesler, Tim Olsen, Gay Davidson-Zielske, Richard Freihoefer, Richard Linster
Guests: Alder Bridget Maniaci
1. Call to Order at 7:00
2. Approval of  April Minutes (there were no May minutes due to a lack of a quorum) - available at http://www.danenet.org/tlna/minutes.html . A motion was made to append the budget to the minutes.  Joe Lusson moved to approve and Michael made a second.  Minutes approved.
3. Officer Chaney was not in attendance.  Bridget gave his report.  There was an exposure on the 1400 block of E. Johnson.  Officer Chaney will be on vacation the first week in July.  When he is gone, call 266-4275.
4. Alder’s Report – Bridget was not aware that the city would not be taking over the boat rental at James Madison this summer and will check into it.  The park shelter silos at James Madison got a BLINK temporary public art grant.  Parks department does not want to eliminate them.  Patrick and Joe L. mentioned that in the neighborhood plan the goal is to eliminate them.  Bridget emphasized that the art on the silos will be temporary.  The Mendota Rowing Club has been asked to take their sign down at James Madison; Bridget was not aware of this and will check into it.  The laundromat on E. Johnson received a conditional use permit for a new mural.  Markings have not been done on the E. Mifflin bicycle boulevard.  The business group has not met; wooden planters have been shot down.  Bridget would like to allow citizens to pay property taxes four times a year instead of the current two but the county is pushing back about this idea.  David Wallner mentioned that the tennis courts at Tenney are being refurbished.  Bridget said that an intern is working on doing a site plan for Breese Stevens.  An accessible path is being built to the back door of Gates of Heaven.  There was a discussion on the possible loss of ash trees in the neighborhood and Madison due to emerald ash borer.  Forestry is working on a replacement plan.  There was a discussion about burying utility lines.
5. President’s Report – Richard would like to have shorter meetings.  He also would like council members to put their reports in writing.  He wants council members to think of ways to improve the monthly meeting.  He reported the resignation of membership chair Ruth Smith.  Bob nominated Richard to be the new membership chair; Tim made a second and it was approved unanimously.
6.  Committee Reports – Tim said that in previous years the traffic lights on Johnson/Gorham were timed at 25 mph but he has noticed that the city has speeded the lights up.  East Washington is also a concern because of flashing yellow lights at night which makes it difficult for pedestrians to cross.  Tim made a motion that we request the city to make E. Washington lights red-yellow-green at all times and for the Gorham/Johnson corridor to be returned to 25 mph timing.  Gay made a second and the resolution was approved.  Tim asked the council to reconsider parking along E. Washington at night; currently it is banned.  Tim said that Amtrak will cross the isthmus and he made a motion to have a not-at-grade crossing for pedestrians/bicyclists on the Yahara River Parkway.  Joe L. made a second and it was approved.  Patrick said there will be two public meetings next week regarding a site for the downtown Amtrak station.  Joe Brogan, newsletter editor, asked the council to consider new distribution possibilities, e.g., having more people deliver the newsletters.  He would like feedback about ways to improve the distribution.  Gay has concerns about dogs barking in her area.  She and Bob also requested money for the chicken coop tour.  Bob moved that the council approve $40 for the tour; Joe B made a second and the motion was approved.  David Wallner said O’Keeffe used TLNA’s $1000 donation for plantings and technology (netbooks).  He said there will be a series of meetings in the fall for feedback on the design of the new library.
7. Marina made a motion to adjourn and Patrick made a second  Meeting over at 8:55 p.m.



- Bob Shaw, Secretary

